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MEMORANDUM 

 
TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE 

ASSEMBLY OF CITY AND BOROUGH OF WRANGELL 

CC: MASON VILLARMA, BOROUGH MANAGER 

 
FROM: JACKSON POOL, FINANCE DIRECTOR 

 
SUBJECT: MONTHLY FINANCE DEPARTMENT REPORT 

DATE:  FEBRUARY 25TH, 2025 

 

GFOA BUDGET AWARD FOR FY2025 BUDGET 

The City & Borough of Wrangell has received the Distinguished Budget Presentation 
Award from the Government Finance Officers Association for our Fiscal Year 2025 
Budget, marking our second consecutive year earning this recognition. This award 
reflects our commitment to producing high-quality, transparent, and effective budgets. 
We will continue striving for excellence and aim to receive this honor every year. 

FISCAL YEAR 2026 BUDGET PROGRESS 

We are making steady progress on the Fiscal Year 2026 budget, focusing on 
responsible financial planning to keep the Borough on solid footing. This includes 
reviewing revenue trends, assessing expenses, and ensuring essential services and key 
projects are properly funded. By using past trends and future projections, we are 
making informed decisions to balance the budget while prioritizing long-term 
stability. Transparency remains a priority, ensuring that the process is clear and 
accountable. As we refine the FY26 budget, we remain committed to responsible 
financial management and sustainable growth. Thank you to all staff who have taken 
part in the process so far. 

ONLINE PAYMENT PORTAL – PAY IT 

We have launched a new online payment portal through PayIt, making it easier and 
more convenient for residents and businesses to pay sales tax, transient tax, and 
property taxes. This platform allows for secure, user-friendly transactions, giving 
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taxpayers the flexibility to make payments anytime from their computer or mobile 
device. The new system improves efficiency by streamlining payment processing and 
reducing administrative burdens, while also enhancing transparency and accessibility. 
We are committed to modernizing financial services and providing better tools for 
taxpayers, ensuring a smooth and reliable payment experience. More updates for the 
community will be provided through our website, social media channels, and the 
Sentinel. 

STAFFING UPDATE 

The Finance Department is excited to announce that we are now fully staffed with 
the hiring of our Borough Intern, Daniel Harrison, as the new Property and Sales Tax 
Clerk. Over his time as an intern, Daniel has continually proven himself through his 
hard work, attention to detail, and commitment to supporting the department. His 
knowledge of our processes and willingness to take on challenges have made him an 
invaluable part of our team. 
 
BANKING UPDATE 

The Finance Department is pleased to announce that we have successfully negotiated 
better banking rates with Wells Fargo, securing more favorable terms that will benefit 
the Borough’s financial management. These improved rates will help reduce costs and 
enhance our ability to manage public funds efficiently. By optimizing our banking 
structure, we are ensuring that Borough funds are managed in the most cost-effective 
way possible. This effort reflects our ongoing commitment to responsible financial 
stewardship and long-term fiscal sustainability. 

AUDIT UPDATE 

The FY2024 audit remains ongoing, and we are working diligently to approach the 
final stages. The audit process has been thorough, and we continue to provide the 
necessary documentation and analysis to ensure a smooth conclusion. The auditors 
have been impressed with the City & Borough of Wrangell’s progress over the past 
four years in terms of fiscal responsibility and financial management. This reflects the 
dedication of the Borough in strengthening internal controls, improving reporting 
accuracy, and ensuring compliance with best practices. We will continue to work 
closely with the auditors to finalize the audit in a timely manner and will provide any 
necessary updates as we progress.  

 
Sincerely, 
 
JACKSON POOL 
FINANCE DIRECTOR 
 
 



 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 
TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE ASSEMBLY OF 

CITY AND BOROUGH OF WRANGELL 

CC: MASON VILLARMA, BOROUGH MANAGER 

 
FROM: The Nolan Center  

 
SUBJECT: MONTHLY Nolan Center REPORT 

DATE: February 25th, 2025  

Late January/February Events :  

 Community Engagement: 

• Family Literacy Night: On January 28th, the Nolan Center hosted Wrangell Public 

Schools' Family Literacy Night. The "Night at the Museum" theme was a hit with students, 

who participated in a museum scavenger hunt, a readers' theater in the Visitor Center, 

and a screening of "Night at the Museum 2." The well-attended event was a great 

success. 

• Wrangell Kids Club: The Wrangell Kids Club resumed its weekly movie nights in February. 

Students now enjoy films every Thursday after school in the civic center. 

Exhibits and Educational Programs: 

• "Real People, Real Climate, Real Changes" Exhibit: A new traveling exhibit, "Real 

People, Real Climate, Real Changes," is on display throughout February. Created by the 

National Center for Atmospheric Research (NCAR) in Boulder, CO, this exhibit offers 

valuable insights into climate change. On February 21st, elementary school students will 

visit the Nolan Center for a special program related to the exhibit, including a hands-on 

project led by visiting Assistant Professor Sean Kelly from the University of Alaska 

Fairbanks. 

Facility Rental: 

• SEARHC nursing and CNA skills lab workshop: February 4th-5th 

• Tlingit and Haida Executive Council meeting and community reception: February 19th-

21st 
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A Night at the Museum- Wrangell Public Schools 

          

Real People, Real Climate, Real Changes Lobby Exhibit 

            



Upcoming Events: 

  The Nolan Center is pleased to host several events next month.  These include the annual 

Stikine River Sportsman Association Dinner on March 1st, a Southeast Alaskan traveling art 

exhibit, the Wrangell Chamber of Commerce annual dinner, and a Souzou Concert sponsored 

by Bearfest.  

 

We extend our sincere thanks to the Assembly and Mayor Gilbert for their ongoing support of 

the Nolan Center. Their commitment is essential to our mission of enriching the lives of 

Wrangell residents. 

 

Sincerely, 

Jeanie Arnold 
Nolan Center Director 



 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: HONORABLE MOYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE 

ASSEMBLY OF CITY AND BOROUGH OF WRANGELL 

CC: MASON VILLARMA, BOROUGH MANAGER 

 
FROM: Steve Miller, Port Director 

 
SUBJECT: MONTHLY PORT & HARBOR REPORT 

DATE:  02/25/2025 

 

Harbor Maintenance 

The Harbor Maintenance Team has been actively working on the T-section of the Fish 

and Game Float, undertaking necessary repairs, including the replacement of main 

beams and decking. This section remains part of the original float, which is over 50 

years old, whereas the remainder of the float was replaced in 2005. 

Additionally, the team recently acquired a paint sprayer and has fabricated and painted 

new transition plates for the summer float. The previous plates had significantly 

deteriorated, and the newly constructed replacements feature a non-skid surface and 

a protective two-part epoxy coating to enhance durability and safeguard the steel 

against corrosion. 
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Marine Service Center 

Reservations for the spring repair and maintenance season at the Marine Service Center (MSC) 

are steadily increasing. The MSC team remains busy dismantling and draining fluids from 

impounded vessels, which are scheduled for disposal—wooden vessels will be burned, while 

others will be crushed and loaded into containers for transport south. 

Additionally, the team is utilizing the newly acquired paint sprayer to apply a two-part epoxy 

barrier coat and bottom paint to the harbor skiff. This process required several days of 

preparation but will significantly extend the vessel’s lifespan, ensuring greater durability and 

protection against the elements. 

 

 

Port   

The barge ramp at the port has undergone significant repairs over the past month. The transition 

plate had broken loose, with only a few small, broken welds securing it in place. To address this 

issue, a local contractor was hired to complete the necessary repairs. As part of the process, 

modifications were made to the transition plate, increasing its width by approximately 8 inches. 

This adjustment helps protect the concrete, which had been experiencing wear due to the barge 

ramp sitting about an inch too low. 

Upon further inspection, it was discovered that the bossed pins and bearing surfaces had worn 

down over the past 50 years, causing the ramp to sit too low and preventing the transition plate 

from functioning correctly. To resolve this, steel was added to the bearing surface, restoring the 

proper height and ensuring smooth operation. The included photos illustrate the condition before 

and after the repairs. 

 



 

 

 



 

Office    

The Harbor Team has been tasked with maintenance and improvements on our own facilities. 

This project began with roof replacement over the summer and has now progressed to interior 

renovations. 

Last month, while Calleigh was on vacation selecting her wedding dress, the team took the 

opportunity to surprise her with an office makeover. The crew efficiently painted the walls and 

ceiling, ensuring that the office was out of service for the shortest time possible. The final 

touches include sanding and recoating the front of the counters, as well as refinishing the door 

frames, which will soon complete the renovation. 

 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Steve Miller 
Port Director. 
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Mr. Steve Miller 
Port and Harbor Director  
City and Borough of Wrangell 
 
Subject:  CBW Barge Ramp - Engineering Services Fee Proposal   

Dear Mr. Miller, 
 
PND Engineers, Inc. (PND) appreciates the opportunity to provide this fee proposal to CBW for providing 
the following anticipated scope of services:  

• Project Administration - contract agreement, coordination, correspondence, organization, and 
oversight. 

• Background - review previous report, drawings and load rating calculations 

• Site Visit - travel to/from WRG via Alaska Air to examine and document current condition of 
barge ramp. 

• Report - letter report w/ photos; review PND 2011 load rating calculations and revise as needed 
based on conditions observed in the field. 

PND proposes to provide the services identified above on a T&M basis in accordance with our current 
billing rates.  Estimated fees are summarized below and we will not exceed this amount without your prior 
approval.  

Item Description Estimated Cost  

1. Project Administration  $1,638 

  2. Background $790 

 3. Site Visit $6,658 

4. Report $3,720 

5. Expenses $2,267 

Total Estimated T&M Fees  $15,073 

 
PND appreciates the opportunity to assist you on this project, and trusts we have accurately perceived 
your needs.  Please feel free to contact us at your convenience if you have any questions or desire any 
changes to the proposed scope of services to better serve your needs.  We look forward to working with 
you on this project. 

 

February 19, 2025 PND 25J021 
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Sincerely,  

PND Engineers, Inc. | Juneau, AK  

 
John DeMuth, P.E., S.E. 
Vice President 

 

 



PND Engineers, Inc.
CBW Barge Ramp

Engineering Services Fee Proposal - February 19, 2025
PND Project No. 25J021
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Line Item Costs Task Subtotal 
Costs

Scope of Services $255.00 $240.00 $188.00 $177.00 $167.00 $172.00 $172.00 $140.00 $169.00 $147.00 

Project Administration - contract agreement, coordination, 
correspondence, organization, and oversight. 4 2 2 $1,638 
Background - Review previous report, drawings and load 
rating calculations. 2 2 $790 
Site Visit - travel to/from WRG via AK Air to examine and 
document current condition of barge ramp. 16 16 2 $6,658 

Report - letter report w/ photos; review PND 2011 load rating 
calculations and revise as needed based on conditions 
observed in the field. 2 16 4 2 $3,720 $12,806 
Total Estimated Manhours 24 36 8 2

Estimated Third Party & Reimbursable Expenses  
No Subconsultants
Air Travel Alaska Air roundtrip JNU-WRG $625/person; Airport Parking $18/day $1,286
Vehicle Rental $135/day plus fuel $135
Lodging and Food Hotel $340/night (suite); Per Diem $75/day/person $640
Admin Fee 10% of Third Party Expenses $206 $2,267

TOTAL ESTIMATED FEE (T&M) $15,073 

Engineering Services

Additional scope/services not identified herein can be provided by PND upon request as additional services. PND will not exceed this T&M estimate w/o prior CBW approval.

Notes: Assume CBW to provide skiff for access under brage ramp.




